No: SNEA/CHQ/PRC/2015-18/02 dated 17.05.2016

To










Shri. Bandaru Dattatreya,

Hon. Minister of Labour and Employment,

New Delhi. 

Respected Sir, 

The Payment of gratuity Act has been enacted in 1972 and has been amended from time to time. The word gratuity is derived from the word gratis which means gift or present. The Gratuity is a lump sum payment made by the employer as the retrial reward for his/her past services. The gratuity is paid, when the employee is superannuated, resigned or his employment is terminated. The Gratuity Act prescribes that the amount to be paid by the Employer to the employee shall be based on the years of service and the last pay drawn. As per the Act the maximum amount of Gratuity payable is originally fixed at Rs. 50, 000/- and the same has been revised to Rs. 10 Lakhs in 2010. As of now the maximum amount of Gratuity payable as per ceiling under Section 4(3) of the Act is Rs. 10 Lakhs. Unfortunately the maximum limit is not indexed and is not linked to the All India Consumer Price Index (AICPI). As a result the amount of gratuity is fixed at the same level, in spite of the reduction in the purchasing power by almost 56% in the period from 2010 to 2016. In effect, this means that the gratuity being paid to the senior employees is reduced by 56% which is highly unreasonable. In the present context of globalisation, it may please be noted that all the employers (both in Public and Private Sector) are fixing the remuneration based on the concept of Cost to Company (CTC), which includes all the benefits (including the Gratuity). All employees from the lowest cadre to CEO contribute a certain fixed percentage to the gratuity fund from the kitty of CTC on monthly basis. This contribution along with the interest accrued is used to pay the gratuity to the individuals. In this context, it shall be ensured that the employees at all levels shall be paid gratuity based on the last pay drawn and the years of service he has put in, without any limit as the amount is being paid from the contribution made by the employee himself from his CTC. The concept of maximum limit for Gratuity has been fixed earlier, as it may become burden for the employer. In the present context, the maximum limit for gratuity, has no sanctity and shall be removed as the contribution to the gratuity is going from the CTC of the employee. 

It is pertinent to note that the 2nd Pay revision committee for Executives of Central Public Sector Enterprises, constituted by Govt. of India had recommended for removal of the maximum limit for Gratuity. All the Employees of CPSEs are contributing 4.16% of the Basic Pay plus DA to the Gratuity Fund on monthly basis from the post retrial benefits and this fund is sufficient to pay the Gratuity without any limit and there is no burden either on the CPSEs or the Government. By limiting the gratuity to Rs. 10 Lakhs the contribution of the employees is being appropriated by the Enterprises. It is illogical, unethical and immoral on the part of the government to facilitate the Employers to appropriate the retrial benefits of Senior citizens by fixing a limit on the Payment of Gratuity Act. We once again request you to amend the Payment of Gratuity Act and remove the maximum ceiling for Payment of Gratuity. We would like to meet you at your convenience and explain our views.

Thanking you,

With Kind regards, 

(K. Sebastin)

General Secretary

